
New Pope
"Peace be with all of you!" - the first words of Pope Leo XIV.
A significant moment for our faith community.
With open hearts we welcome our new Pope Leo XIV.
May God bless him in his leadership of the Catholic Church.

Monday Morning Assembly
During Term 1 we trialed weekly assemblies at 8.50am on a Monday 
morning. Our aim is to minimise movement around the school and 
maximize learning time. 
We begin the week with the National Anthem, announcements, upcoming 
events and congratulate our students of the week.  
We will continue with these short assemblies on a Monday morning, 
weather permitting. We will move our school gatherings and 
assemblies to the hall in the case of wet or cold weather.
All families are welcome to join us at 8.50am on Monday mornings.

New Staff
We welcomed 2 new staff members to the CTK community this term. 
Sophia Sun has joined our Year 5/6 community and is teaching Year 5/6B.
We have also welcomed Patience Weston to our staff. Patience is a Speech 
pathologist and is working with teachers to support us in planning and 
teaching language development.
Patience will be working with a team of Australian Catholic University 
students who are training as Speech Pathologists. We are very fortunate
to have such a great team learning and working alongside us.

Mothers day at CTK
Thank you to all the families who were able to attend our Mothers day celebration.
We wish all the great women in our families a very special and happy day for this Sunday.
We pray especially for all the mothers we have lost and continue to miss everyday.

Project Compassion
Thank you for your support for the Project Compassion fundraising.
We raised $231.25 for communities in need. Well done to the MacKillop Club who were responsible for
supporting this fundraising.

Uniform Update
CTK Students have done a great job wearing their school uniforms with respect and school pride.
As the weather cools down we would like to remind families that students are welcome to wear a coat over the
school uniform to keep students warm when they are playing outdoors.
Thank you for supporting our uniform policy.

Our old style uniforms that were not sold have 
been generously donated to the Rotary Club.
Thank you to the Delmo family for their 
charitable works in supporting communities 
who will benefit from these donations in the 
Northern Territory.

CHRIST THE KING
A  F A I T H  C O M M U N I T Y  E M B R A C I N G  O U R  D I V E R S I T Y  

A S  W E  L I V E  A N D  L E A R N  T O G E T H E R  I N  H O P E

 2 0 2 5  T E R M 2  W E E K  3
T R A C I E  K U N I G I S K I S  -  P R I N C I P A L

C H R I S T  T H E  K I N G  C O M M U N I T Y  A C K N O W L E D G E S  T H E  T R A D I T I O N A L  C U S T O D I A N S
A N D  E L D E R S  O F  T H E  L A N D S  O N  W H I C H  W E  L I V E  A N D  L E A R N .  

W E  E X T E N D  O U R  R E S P E C T  T O  E L D E R S  P A S T ,  P R E S E N T  A N D  E M E R G I N G .  
W E  R E S P E C T  A B O R I G I N A L  A N D  T O R R E S  S T R A I T  I S L A N D E R  P E O P L E ' S  C O N T I N U I N G

C O N N E C T I O N  T O  T H E  L A N D ,  A I R ,  W A T E R S ,  C U L T U R E  A N D  A L L  L I V I N G  T H I N G S .



CTK Upcoming Events
Term 2 2025

MAY
Sunday 4 May Our Lady's Feast day Mass
Wednesday 7 May Photo catch up day for staff & students
Friday 9 May Mothers day at CTK 8.15am - 9.30am
Friday 16 May Walk, Ride a bike or scooter to School Day
Yr 6 Confirmation events:
 - Wednesday 21 May
6pm Yr 6 Confirmation Family Faith Night, 
Our Lady’s Parish Hall, Maidstone

JUNE
 - Sunday 1 June
9:30am Presentation of candidates of Confirmation
CTK Church, Braybrook
 - Thursday 5 June
Year 6 Confirmation - Our Lady's Church, Maidstone 5.45pm

JULY
Thursday 3 July Semester 1 student reports distributed to families
Friday 4 July Last Day of Term 2  Students finish school at 1.30pm

CLASS MASSES
On Thursdays we attend Mass at CTK Church on Churchill Avenue.
Mass begins at 10am. All families are welcome.
Class mass dates for Term 2:

8 May Prep/1A & 5/6A

15 May 3/4B & 3/4C

22 May 1/2D & 3/4A

29 May 1/2C & 5/6C

5 June Prep/1B & 5/6B

12 June Prep/1A & 5/6A

19 June 3/4B & 3/4C

26 June 1/2D & 3/4A

3 July 1/2C & 5/6C



We also welcomed Patience Weston to our staff.
Patience is a Speech Pathologist and lecturer at
Australian Catholic University. She will be working with
teachers to support us in planning and 
teaching language development.
Patience will also be working with a team of Australian
Catholic University students who are training as Speech
Pathologists. We are very fortunate to have such a great
team learning and working alongside us.







P O S I T I V E  B E H A V I O U R  F O R  L E A R N I N G  -  P B L

P B L  -  P o s i t i v e  B e h a v i o u r  f o r  L e a r n i n g  -  i s  a
w h o l e  s c h o o l  a p p r o a c h  t o  c r e a t i n g  a  p o s i t i v e ,
s a f e  a n d  s u p p o r t i v e  e n v i r o n m e n t ,  w h e r e  a l l
s t u d e n t s  c a n  l e a r n  a n d  d e v e l o p .  

O u r  b e h a v i o u r s  a r e  a l w a y s  g u i d e d  b y  o u r
v a l u e s  o f  S a f e t y ,  R e s p e c t  a n d  R e s p o n s i b i l i t y  

H à n h  v i  t í c h  c ự c  t r o n g  h ọ c  t ậ p  -  P B L
P B L  -  H à n h  v i  t í c h  c ự c  t r o n g  h ọ c  t ậ p  -  l à  m ộ t
p h ư ơ n g  p h á p  t i ế p  c ậ n  t o à n  t r ư ờ n g  n h ằ m  t ạ o  r a
m ộ t  m ô i  t r ư ờ n g  t í c h  c ự c ,  a n  t o à n  v à  h ỗ  t r ợ ,  n ơ i
t ấ t  c ả  h ọ c  s i n h  c ó  t h ể  h ọ c  t ậ p  v à  p h á t  t r i ể n .  
H à n h  v i  c ủ a  c h ú n g  t a  l u ô n  đ ư ợ c  h ư ớ n g  d ẫ n  b ở i
c á c  g i á  t r ị :  
A n  T o à n ,  T ô n  T r ọ n g  v à  T r á c h  N h i ệ m


